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Dear ASCE Region 6 Membership

It is a great honor for the Texas Section - El Paso Branch of the American Society of Civil Engineers
to endorse Jerry B. Paz, P.E. ENV SP, M.ASCE for the Region 6 Director (2019-2022) office. Our
branch has come to known Jerry and his commitment to ASCE for over two decades. Jerry, as Region
6 Governor from 2016-2018 has been of constant assistance to our branch. One of our recent
successes in working with Jerry was the re-dedication of the ASCE Monument “Boundary Marker
No.1” in the fall of 2015.

Diligently, as Region 6 Governor, Jerry has been able to bring to our community past ASCE Presidents
Mark Woodson, Norma Jean Mattei, and Kristina Swallow. These relationships have strengthened our
branch and have showcased our border community to the executive leadership of ASCE.

Jerry has been of great assistance to our students. He has attended several meetings for the ASCE
UTEP Student Chapter, and has networked with the students during several Multi-Region Leadership
Conferences and the Student Symposiums.

We at the El Paso Branch strongly believe that Jerry will make good on his vision statement and will
diligently and proudly serve the entire Region 6. We strongly endorse Jerry for the position of Region
6 Director and encourage our members to vote for him on the current elections now through June
3%,

Sincerely,

Sergio R. Mendez, P.E., M.ASCE
President, ASCE E/ Paso Branch




